
SOCIAL MEDIA
@ w o o d s i d e h i g h s c h

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Well it’s finally February and this week we had some lovely blue skies, and
the students have enjoyed being outside a little more than the last few
weeks. We have several table tennis tables at school and have just ordered
some new bats, students should see Ms Gokay, myself or Ms Sanford if they
wish to borrow these at lunch. 

Environment week is becoming environment fortnight due to the strike,
next week we will be going round the school to see which form class is the
tidiest. Students are receiving double praise points for behaviours that
support the environment such as putting rubbish in the bin and tidying
classrooms.  Our environment monitors will be doing a school litter pick to
get the site ready for spring where we are planting some new shrubs around
school. Please support by ensuring that your child does not come in to
school with gum or chew gum. 

Thank you to all our Year 10 parents, it was so good to see you at the
parents evening. I am sure our Year 11 parents will tell you that the time
goes very quickly. Getting into good study habits now, like a regular one to
two hours of revision a day will make a huge difference by the time they are
in Year 11. 

Next week is National Apprenticeships Week, students in KS4 will be
learning more about apprenticeships in form time; assemblies and all
students in KS4 will be receiving their one-to-one careers advise session. 

Do have a restful weekend when it comes.

Angela Wallace
Headteacher
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CONTACT US
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A l e s h a  S S E G U Y A  1 0 T
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S c h o o l  W i n n e r :
J o v a r n i  W I L L I A M S  8 Q

PRAISE POINTS WINNERS

NEXT WEEK IS WEEK 2

KEY DATES
National Apprenticeship Week
06/02/2023

Safer Internet Day 
07/02/2023

World Book Day
02/03/2023

National Careers Week
06/03/2023

International Women's Day
08/03/2023

Year 9 Options Evening 
08/03/2023

mailto:mail@woodsidehighschool.co.uk?subject=Enquiry%20from%20website
mailto:mail@woodsidehighschool.co.uk?subject=Enquiry%20from%20website
https://www.apprenticeships.gov.uk/influencers/national-apprenticeship-week


24/03/2023 - 26/03/2023

YEAR 8 
REWARD TRIP



Writer's Corner
What a Poem's Not
Gabriella Lucena

A poem is not a blanket, but it can be
colourful
A poem is not an ocean, but it can be
endless
A poem is not a shield, but it can rust
A poem is not a mirror, but it can deceive
A poem is not a colour, but it can be
optimistic

A poem is not a window, but it can be
structured
A poem is not a band-aid but it can be
fixed
A poem is not a door, but it can splinter
A poem is not a tree, but it flourish
A poem is not papercut, but it can be
damaging

A poem is not a dream but it can be doleful
A poem is not a dress but it can enfold
A poem is not a jumper but it can embrace
A poem is not a fire but it can be
manipulated
A poem is not a mountain it can slope

THE 300 CLUB
Congratulations to Kyrie M (7E), Nisa D (8Q), Keyaan A
(7I) and Zion C (8Q) for reaching the 300 club. 

Achieving 300 praise points isn't easy. We look forward
to seeing who else will be joining them this term. 

Mr Chan

FUTURES MORNING AT LAET
The event was a Futures Morning at LAET for prospective
students on the Saturday 28th Jan. 

Students went along and experienced taster courses of
the things they may study both and LAET and at
university. They also could attend workshops on
Oxbridge, Medicine and Degree Apprenticeship. 

Woodside had a big group of students attend and the
feedback from Lina Charki was: 'Thank you so much for
getting so many students to sign up, it was such a great
atmosphere, the students were truly a credit to your
school - inquisitive and engaged!!'

Ms Wrigglesworth

DESIGN AND TECHNOLOGY NEA DEADLINES
Tuesday 2nd May 2023 all NEA section to be
completed and handed in for marking.
Monday 20th February 2023 cycle one Investigation
and cycle two Designing to be completed.
Monday 27th March 2023 NEA manufacturing section
to be completed.

Mr Archer

YEAR 7 UPDATE
Students in Year 7 have shown maturity and kindness this
week, they have been positive and calm at line up as well
as supporting each other in the playground and the
classroom. 

We are extremely impressed with the progress this
cohort has made.

Mr Kataria

YEAR 7 100% ATTENDANCE 
Congratulations to the students in the picture below who
have maintained their 100% attendance record. 

Mr Kataria



Elective Highlight
Cooking for life

We have been trying our hands at a series of
sweet desserts. We have had a lot of success
with cookies, brownies, cheese cakes and
flapjacks. 

We had so much fun making these that we
decided to try our hands at desserts that
combine two or more techniques and can be
accomplished in one hour. The Woodside
cheesecake brownie was born. We have tried
three different ways of making it, and we have
been happy with the results every time.

We are currently brainstorming other ideas and
recipes and may continue to perfect our desserts
or consider looking at nutritious meals that can
be completed within 20 minutes. It has been so
much fun and we hope to continue to make great
food.

Mr Jinmi

GOTTA CATCH ‘EM ALL!
Ever since the first Pokémon tournament at Woodside,
new trainers have joined and everyone has been trading
intently as they prepare for the next tournament which
will begin after February half term. 

If you know anyone who may be interested, please get in
touch with Mr Chan at lunchtime in C105. 

The champion of the tournament will receive an Elite
Trainer Box which contains:  8 booster packs, 65 card
sleeves, 45 Energy cards, 6 damage-counter dice, 2 acrylic
condition markers, 1 coin-flip die, and 1 acrylic VSTAR
marker. 

Mr Chan

OUR PLANET, OUR SCHOOL, OUR MISSION!
At Woodside, we are very passionate about the
environment. Students volunteer to become part of the
Eco-Monitor group, who meet regularly to discuss plans
on how we can move forward as a school to create a
better future. 

Recently, the Eco-Monitors presented their annual plan
on how make Woodside a more environmentally friendly,
efficient and sustainable school to Ms Wallace over
breakfast. 

A student said, "we are extremely reliant on nature’s
interconnected web and delicate balance, therefore we need
to do as much as we can to protect it."

Mr Chan

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Pok%C3%A9mon_Theme


 
We have two cadet units: 
1. St Thomas More School, Glendale Avenue, N22 5HN. We meet on a Tuesday during term 
time only. 
Junior cadets – 10 to 13years old Times are 4:30pm to 5:30pm 
Senior cadets – 13 to 18 years old Times are 6pm to 8pm 

2. Gladesmore School, Crowland Road N15 6EB. We meet on a Wednesday during term time 
only. 
Junior cadets – 10 to 13years old Times are 4:30pm to 5:30pm 
Senior cadets – 13 to 18 years old Times are 6pm to 8pm 



As well as weekly sessions, our cadets take part in a variety of activities including activity days,

camps, day trips, cadet competitions and parades. We also deliver the Duke of Edinburgh program

and lots more. For more information or to join please email chantelle.budny@met.police.uk 

 

COME AND JOIN HARINGEY
POLICE CADETS 



BOOK REVIEWS


